
NOTICE OF DBE GOAL FOR  
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 49 CFR PART 26 

 

ESTABLISHMENT OF OVERALL TRIENNAL DBE GOAL FOR MDAD  
FOR FISCAL YEAR 2025/26 TO 2027/28 

 
In accordance with the U.S. Department of Transportation (DOT), 49 CFR Part 26, the Miami-Dade Aviation 
Department (MDAD) is preparing to establish an overall triennial goal for participation by Disadvantaged 
Business Enterprises (DBE) in Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) – assisted contracts for Fiscal Years 
2026 - 2028. MDAD invites commentary from small, minority and women owned businesses, general 
contractor groups, community organizations, and other officials or organizations which may have 
information concerning the availability of disadvantaged and non-disadvantaged businesses, and the 
effects of discrimination on opportunities for DBEs.  

MDAD is proposing an overall goal of 15.5% for participation by DBEs in MDAD projects for Fiscal Years 
2026 - 2028, based on information currently available. The rationale for this goal and supporting 
information will be available for public inspection for 30 days from the posting of this notice at the address 
below during normal business hours.  

Comments on the DBE goal will be accepted for 30 days from the date of this notice and can be sent to the 
following: 

Mr. Andre Ragin, DBELO  
MDAD Minority Affairs Office  
4200 N.W. 36th Street, building 5-A, 
3rd Floor, Miami, Florida 33166 
Telephone: (305) 876-7221 
Email: ARagin@FlyMIA.com 

 
OR 

Federal Aviation Administration 
Office of Civil Rights                      
Jenny Allen, DBE Compliance 
Specialist                                    
Office: 202.267.8932                 
Email: Jenny.K.Allen@FAA.GOV 
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